WEST LINCOLN-BROADWELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT #92 MR. BAILEY J. CLIMER, SUPERINTENDENT MRS. HEATHER BAKER, PRINCIPAL

2695 WOODLAWN ROAD LINCOLN, IL 62656

PHONE: (217) 732-2630 FAX: (217) 732-3623

E-MAIL: bclimer@wlb92.org hbaker@wlb92.org

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Next year, 2018-2019 school year, WLB will again be offering cross county. This will be an "independent" team. That means that everything is done by the coaches. They will find meets to participate in, schedule practice times, set up transportation, etc. You will still be running for WLB and wearing a WLB uniform. Here is some important information about cross country:

- Coach is Aaron Roemer.
- The season runs from approximately July 30 Oct. 13.
- You cannot play another fall sport (baseball or softball) if you are in cross country.
- There will be no buses to and from meets. Parents are responsible for their own transportation.
- You must have a sports physical and sign the insurance waiver before you can practice or participate in meets.
- Practices will **not** be at WLB. They will be at parks or other places.

Please fill out the attached permission slip and turn it into the office or Mr. Skold by May 29th 2018. If you have any questions you can call me or the coaches.

Coach Roemer: 217-871-2213

Thanks,

Mr. Skold

The MAN